
SAN FRANCISCO BAY AREA RAPID TRANSIT DISTRICT 

______________________________________ 

 

MEMORANDUM 

 

 

 

TO:  Board of Directors                DATE:  September 16, 2022   

 

FROM:  General Manager 

 

SUBJECT: Resolution honoring BART’s first General Manager Bill Stokes 

 

 

At the September 22, 2022, board meeting, President Saltzman requested a resolution to honor 

BART’s first General Manager, Bill Stokes, professionally known as B.R. Stokes, in celebration 

of BART’s 50th anniversary and in recognition of his contributions in the creation of BART be 

considered on Board matters. The resolution will be presented to his adult children. 

 

Please contact Chief Communications Officer Alicia Trost at (510) 464-6154 if you have any 

questions. 

 

 

 

    ______________________________  

                 Robert M. Powers 

 

 

cc: Board Appointed Officers 

 Executive Staff 
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